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ACADEMIC DIVISION MEETING

FRIDAY, February 13, 2004
ROOM 102/ Thames Campus
12:30 P.M.

Meeting called to order at 12:35 p.m. by Tony Benoit. 

Jon Brammer passed out brochures from the Writing Center.  He reported that the numbers from last fall were “nice”; and Spring e-mail service increased 300%.  He will be having an informal meeting in the Faculty Conference Room on the Mohegan campus concerning Writing Across the Curriculum on next Friday, 2/20/04, to get ideas on what faculty are looking for.
Pamela Carroll announced that the Center for Teaching will be having “Open Classroom Week” the first week in March.  The purpose of this is for faculty to observe teaching methods of their colleagues.  Please be sure to inform the faculty member that you will be visiting their class if you intend to participate.
Dean Goetchius noted that E-Portfolio link is available online.  

Kathy Gundersen gave an impressive presentation regarding the Water Lab theme that the College has adopted.  The following events have been scheduled to date:

3/31 – Book Discussion 12:00 – 1:00 p.m. – The Flood by Carol Ascher.         President Jones will be part of this discussion as she was born and raised in Topeka, Kansas, where the story takes place.

4/7 – Visit by Carol Ascher 2:00 – 3:00.  Will be held in either the Gallery or the Auditorium.  The book is on sale in the bookstore and also available in the LRC.

4/15 – Early Childhood Education program will be hosting a Science Fair with presentations by Mystic Aquarium for children Pre-K to Kindergarten.  3:00 – 6:00 p.m. 

3/31; 4/7; 4/14; 4/22 – Cadillac Desert – 4-part PBS series will be presented by Terry Delaney along with the Adventures in Lifelong Learning group.

4/16 – Pizza & Phil – 12:00 – 1:00 p.m. – Presentation on international conflicts involving water hosted by Phil Mayer.

4/5 – 4/15 – Front Lobby Display using water as topic.  Still looking for suggestions from classes/faculty.

Environmental Issues Seminars still being conducted every Tuesday evening from 6:00 – 7:45 by Diba Khan-Bureau.  The seminar being presented by Curt Kraemer has been rescheduled for 5/25.

Some end of the year activities that have been proposed using the water theme are:


End of year Picnic at Mohegan Park


Water Talks


5 km Road Run

Suggestions for AY 2004-2005:


Immigration


Olympics


AIDS


Ethics

Kathy ended her presentation with a hope that the College will continue to involve the students, faculty and community with a common theme.

Irene Clampet announced that the Center for Teaching/Learning Community brainstorming task force will host a breakfast at 9:00 a.m. on March 1st.

The Academic Integrity Policy was returned to the Academic Division to revisit by the Governance Committee.  Suggested changes were to #4 (d) and #5.  June Decker motioned that all cases of 4 © should be reported to the Academic Dean for tracking purposes; 2nd by Terry Delaney.  Unanimously passed.  Sent back to Governance and then on to Cabinet.

Dean’s Report

· Dean Branchini sent out an e-mail survey regarding Professional Day activities.
· Dean Branchini reminded the faculty that their responsibility includes maintaining advising for students.

· A recent discussion was held regarding an Honors Program here at Three Rivers Community College (Will Hare and Kirk Kirkpatrick).  A proposal was made by them which Dean Branchini will present at the next statewide Dean’s meeting.  Kathy Gundersen mentioned that Math needs to be addressed as TRCC is limited as to what is offered.  Dean Branchini will send an e-mail to set up a meeting time and place to discuss.  If unable to make the meting, please phone or e-mail Kirk or Will.  A rough draft of the proposal will be placed on the Intra –net.
· Received okay to re-open unsuccessful searches from last semester.  

· Resubmit potential position proposals to Dean Branchini ASAP as the revised ads need to be placed as soon as possible.  They will be reviewed and prioritized after 3/1.

· Matt Liscum will set up times for Perkins Grant Review/Proposals.

· Pass/Fail credits – Policy currently says no more than 12.  This is actually an advising issue that should be addressed.  Pamela Carroll noted that the consequences of students electing pass/fail option should be spelled out in detail on program of study form and also noted that it may not be transferable.  It should also be noted in the grades section of the catalog.
Announcements
Bowling outing has been scheduled for March 5th at 1:00 p.m. at Norwich Ten Pin for anyone interested.
Internet Native Banner, only, is where new passwords should be changed.

Suggestion made to form pick-up softball team.
Proposal was made to show a mutually agreed upon film at some time, and possibly a potluck luncheon.

Susan Topping-Zander asked that faculty and staff think about taking over as chair of Governance for next year as her term is up in May.

Frances Moulder announced that the AACC is providing national speakers on Civic Responsibility.  TRCC has applied for a grant and if awarded, the speaker will be here on April 16.  Stay tuned for more information.
Irene Clampet announced that the Barnes Seminar is being advertised and Mary Browning will share the information with the new faculty.  This is a 3-day commitment held at the Mercy Center in Madison, CT that others have found very helpful.  

Pot luck celebration/welcome for new emeritus faculty and newly hired faculty has been scheduled for April 29th.

Linda Perfetto announced that the Nursing Division will be hosting an Audio-Web Conference on Students with Disabilities in Room 305, Thursday, February 19th from 4:00 – 5:30 p.m.  All are welcome.

There being no further business, a motion was made for adjournment.  So moved.  The meeting adjourned at 1:45 p.m.

Next Academic Division meeting is scheduled for Friday, March 26, 2004 at

12:30 p.m. in Room 305 on the Mohegan campus. 

